
DECLARING THE 
WORD OF GOD 

It is my word, the revealed word, the 
written word, which I have given you, that 
will cause you to flourish.  If you spend 
time in my word, you spend time in my 
presence.  It is my spoken word, the word 
that I speak.  The word is near you, the 
Word is in your mouth.  

When you open up your mouth and begin 
to allow me to be free, to be released from 
your spirit, and begin to declare my word 
over your circumstances and situations 
they will change.   I have showed you in the 
word that the things that are not, are used 
to bring to naught the things that are.  You 
cannot see them. If you are sick in your 
body, yes you do not deny it, but you begin 
to use the word to bring that illness to 
nothing.  You reduce it to nothing when 
you begin to declare my word over it. 

If you lack, says the Spirit of God, in your 
resources, in your finances, you don’t look 
at your bank account and say I don’t have 
any money and deny that I am God.  You 
say my bank balance is zero but my God 
said he would supply all my needs 
according to his riches in glory.  Have I not 
promised you that as you gave I would give 
unto you? 

Did I not tell you that if you sow you would 
reap?  If you sow you reap.  You cannot 

plant and not expect a harvest says the 
Spirit of God.   

So it is as you begin to declare my word 
over your life.  As you begin to expect 
those to come into the kingdom, you don’t 
look at the church and say this church has 
no people, it is nothing.  You begin to say 
I thank you lord for producing, for 
bringing forth.  I thank you for sending me 
forth into the harvest to bring those that 
are barren, without the word, that are 
poor in spirit to come into my place of 
worship.   
You begin to declare it.  Yes it looks foolish 
when you begin to speak life to dead 
things, but you know the power that is in 
you and when you release that power that 
is within you, you begin to cause things to 
reproduce says the Spirit of God.  So I bring 
you here to teach you, to empower you, to 
encourage you, to build you up, to exalt 
you.  So why would you go out with your 
head bowed down saying you cannot do it. 
Why do you go out belittling or criticizing 
says the spirit of God. 

If you cannot take what I give you and build 
up, just stand there and let me use you and 
grow you, to the point that you will be full. 
Trust and know that my word is sure and 
settled.  I will not go back on my word.  I 
will not confuse you.  I will not bring you 
into derision but I will cause you to stand in 
that place of assurance if you dare trust 
me, if you dare believe. 

Why do you come every Sunday if you 
don’t expect to receive anything? Why do 

you come in if you expect to go out and not 
produce says the Spirit of God?  Why 
would you keep planting something that 
would not grow, does it make sense. 
Well I tell you this day says the Spirit of 
God.  Do not continue doing the things that 
you have done and expect no production 
says the Spirit of God.  Do not continue to 
enter into this place of worship and expect 
no growth.  Why are you coming?  Why are 
you coming? 

Why do you waste your time?  I would that 
you all would come to fullness says the 
Spirit of God.  I want you to learn.  I want 
you to grow.  I want you to be edified.  I 
WANT TO USE YOU IN THE KINGDOM.  I 
WANT YOU TO BE MY MOUTHPIECE.  I 
want you to be full and overflowing so that 
when somebody comes across your path 
or I send you across the path of someone, 
you don’t look at them judgingly but I 
release you to speak life into them. 

You don’t look at them and see them as 
drug addicts or alcoholics.  You see them 
as I see them, delivered, healed, saved, set 
free.  Why do you belittle, why do you look 
down, why do you criticize.  Can you not 
build them up?  Can you not extend a hand 
and pull them up?  Oh you cannot do it 
when you are weak in your own spirit says 
the Spirit of God.  You have no hope when 
you are hopeless for yourself says the 
Spirit of God.  So become full of hope. 
Allow me to empower you continually.  My 
life is alive.  It is working, it is active, it is 
full of power.   



It’s full of life.  Allow my word to explode 
out of your mouth says the Spirit of God. 
I want you this week to expect something 
from me.  I want you to look at something 
that you see HOPELESS and I want you to 
begin to declare over it.  Whether it is in 
your own personal life or the life of 
someone you love or you know or just 
somebody that you see.  I want you to 
begin to speak life over those dead 
circumstances. 

I don’t want you to go back into the past 
and pull up things.  I want you to look at 
things realistically.  Do you see someone 
that is poor in spirit?  Do you see 
somebody that’s struggling?  Do you see 
somebody that’s lost, says the Spirit of 
God?  I want you to begin to declare over 
them.  Do you see yourself as always in 
need, always begging, always looking for a 
handout?   Well I have given you a 
HANDUP, says the Spirit of God.  Begin to 
look at your own circumstance and declare 
over it.   

Have I not given you the full measure of 
the word that you can use it?  So my word 
is life and it is power.  Begin to activate it 
in your own life.  Trust and know that I am 
God.  Will you dare try me this week says 
the Spirit of God?  Oh taste and see that I 
am the living God says the Spirit of the 
Living God! 
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